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SUBJECT

A briefing regarding follow-up to development of communications protocols arising from the February 28, 2012 Committee briefing of the 2010 Federal Single Audit Report prepared by the Washington State Auditor’s Office [SAO].
BACKGROUND

On February 28th the GAO&FP Committee was briefed regarding the U.S. Office of Management and Budget Circular A-133 required, annual single audit of all entities within King County receiving federal grant funds exceeding $500k.  As a reminder such audit reports are to be issued within 9 months of year-end.  For King County that date would be September 30th annually
In the SAO’s Executive Summary the point was made that they began audit planning in April of 2011 but were unable to meet the required September 30th deadline due to “the County’s failure to respond to audit requests completely and in a timely manner.”  The SAO went on to say that “by not meeting the deadline, the County puts future federal funding in jeopardy.”  Further, they noted that they had raised this issue to the attention of Executive Management in both this and previous audits.  Finance and Business Operations Division [FBOD] staff representing the Executive had a differing view on their responsiveness and characterization by the SAO staff.  This difference led Council staff to raise the issue that it may be advisable for both parties to develop communications protocols.  The Chair of the Committee directed staff to pursue that suggestion.
ANALYSIS

Attached is a copy of protocols developed and agreed to by both the State Auditor and King County entitled “SAO/KC Audit Protocols, Final 4-16-12”.  These protocols outline six steps designed to ensure open communications between the agencies.  With the Committee today are Carol Ehlinger, Audit Manger – State Auditor’s Office, Renee Meyer, Assistant Audit Manager – State Auditor’s Office and Ken Guy, Director of Finance and Business Operations Division who can speak to how the protocols are being implemented, and whether they are achieving the intended purpose.
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